                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 21ST MARCH 2016. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Rouse, Richards and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
                                                                              MINUTES
34/16  TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                                Councillor Davison.
35/16  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           None      
36/16  MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 15TH FEBRUARY  2016.
            On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Vincent  it was –

            RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 15th February be approved.
37/16   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
             On the proposition of Councillor  Bevan seconded by Councillor Llewellyn it was –
             RESOLVED: (i)  To approve the accounts for February 2016.
                                    (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2324 to 2332
38/16   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
          . Councillor Richards updated on pot holes and advised of an episode involving a local shed and a complaint 

            to Planning regarding. The matter was inspected by Planning and no action was found to be necessary. A 

            café licence had been granted at a site adjacent to the toilet on Lake revetment, any closure of the public 

            convenience would impact on the local café. Councillor Richards had attended training on Development 

            Plans. 
            RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
39/16   PARISH COUNCILLORS  REPORTS
            Councillor Bevan advised that the Annual General Meeting of Newchurch Parish Sport & Community 
            Association would take place on Thursday 24th March.

40/16   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING  
             A list of correspondence had been circulated.
            RESOLVED: That the correspondence be noted.
41/16  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
           The following applications were considered –

           TCP/32558: 50 Forest Road, Winford. Alterations and conversion of garage to form lounge, single

           storey side extension to form additional living accommodation with storage space over.

           TCP/13728/C: Copperfields, Newport Road, Sandown. Proposed single storey extension on south east 

           elevation to form sunroom.   
           RESOLVED:  That no objection be made to the applications.
42/16   PLANNING DECISIONS
             The following planning decisions were reported –

             1.TCP/07955/H: Hill Farm, Skinners Hill, Newchurch. Removal of condition restricting use of Barn A to   

                 holiday accommodation. Refused

             2.TCP/26251/A: Hemingfold, Borthwood Lane, Bortwood, Sandown. Demolition of conservatory, 
               proposed single storey extension to form garden room. Approved

             3.TCP/32467/A: 71 Forest Road, Winford. Demolition of utility, alterations, replacement enlarged roof to 
                form additional living accommodation within roofspace, including dormers to fron and rear elevations.  

                Single storey rear extension to for additional living accommodation. Approved

             4.TCP/09516/K: Cheverton Cottages, Newport Road, Apse Heath. Removal of condition to allow separate 
                ownership of each dwelling. Approved.
             5. TCP/32528: OS Parcel 2976, Apse Manor Road, Shanklin. Proposed  Agricultural barn to include 
                  formation of vehicular access. Refused

             6.TCP/05294/C: 3 Forest Road, Winford. Demolition of conservatory, alterations, single storey extension 
                 to form dining and living area, loft conversion to form additional living accommodation including 
                 dormer on rear elevation. Approved

43/16  PARISH HALL WORKS
            Guttering work had yet to be undertaken due to inclement weather conditions. It was anticipated it would be 

            completed after Easter. The proposition from a neighbouring property owner to rent a parcel of land at the   

            rear of the Parish Hall would be contained on the April Agends. 
44/16   CAR PARK AT SCHOOL LANE              
            The Clerk reported on the advice given by IWC regarding the placement of a parking order. That is the IWC

            Could not make an order if the car park was not in their ownership. Enquiries had also been made regarding   

             enforcement at the car park owned by Brading Town Trust and those car parks in Ventnor now being run 

             by Ventnor Town Council. The Brading car park is now run by the owner of the former Wax Museum and   

             no response had been received to a request for details of any enforcement policy. Ventnor Town Council 

             had not taken on any responsibility for enforcement action in the car parks that they currently run..  
             RESOLVED: That no further action be taken at this time. 
45/16    LAND ADJACENT TO THE COMMUNITY GARDEN.

             The Clerk had previously reported that the registration of the land in the name of the Parish Council would

             need to be made as a ‘squatter’  
              RESOLVED: The Clerk proceed with registration by the appropriate method. 

46/16    COMMUNITY GRANT - OPTIONS FOR SPENDING
             It was reported that the placement of a defribulator at the store at Apse Heath was not a possible option.
             option. Weather had been too inclement to progress any work on hardstanding areas at the two bus stops as 

             identified in Winford Road. Communications had been received from the Ramblers Association and a local 

             resident regarding replacement of stiles with kissing gates.  
             RESOLVED: That the report be noted and the Clerk contact Derek Baty.
47/16    PROCESS FOR FUTURE EXTERNAL AUDIT
              The Clerk had circulated a report detailing proposed future arrangements for the  

              External Audit of the Parish Council following the abolition of the Audit Commission.

             A new public company called Smaller Authorities Audit Appointments Limited 

              (SAAAL) had been set up to oversea the appointment of external auditors for the five 

             year period commencing 1st April 2017. Should the Parish Council wish to opt out of 

              this arrangement it would have to appoint its own independent Audit Panel to advise 

             on approved external audit providers .A decision to opt out would need to be notified 

              to SAAAL by 31st March 2016.
             RESOLVED: Not to opt out of the new arrangement with SAAAL.
48/16    ISLAND ROADS  RESURFACING SCHEDULE

             It was reported that no schedule was currently available on the Island Roads website, but works were   

             expected to commence on the approach from Langbridge in April.
49/16    DATE OF NEXT MEETING

             The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 18th April 

             2016 in  the Parish Hall.
                   The meeting closed at 8.36pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              18TH APRIL 2016                                    
